Approved Minutes BBP HOA Special Semi-Annual Meeting SEP 2009

Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Ave in Norfolk

7:04 PM- Semi-Annual meeting called to order by Pres. Aunchman; Quorum established at 5/5 (Aunchman/Bilik/Casey/Fleck/Closson).

Pres. Aunchman introduced Councilman Randy Wright; Clr. Wright briefed the following subjects:
a) With regard to recent burglaries in East Beach, Clr. Wright provided points of contact for Norfolk Police, 2nd Precinct (Cpt. Votava at 664-6908 and Lt. Mitchell at 664-6912). He confirmed that regular patrols were in effect and would continue.

b) With regard to the west boundary wall, Clr. Wright reported that the East beach Community was seeking permission to encroach on the west boundary wall in order to install irrigation and to effect landscaping improvements.

c) With regard to street-sweeping, Clr. Wright reported that he contacted City Public Works to ensure that BBP would receive street sweeping services scheduled for the third Thursday of each month

d) With regard to un-authorized traffic control signage erected by east beach community, Clr. Wright provided a sampling of complaints received.

e) Clr. Wright briefed BOD on status of Harbor Walk Community dry wall remediation and property management status.

f) Clr. Wright reported a significant reduction in crime reports for the pleasant Ave corridor subsequent to the installation of video surveillance cameras.
g) An update was provided on East Beach Shoppes improvements.

h) Clr. Wright reported that 15 blighted properties were purchased in the last 18 months by NRHA in the Pleasant Ave. corridor

i) With regard to proposed development of the property at 30th Bay and Pleasant Ave., Clr. Wright reported that the planning commission was scheduled to review site plans on October 22nd.

Pres. Aunchman thanked Clr. Wright and introduced Lee Rosenberg from City of Norfolk, Bureau of Environmental Services.

Mr. Rosenberg reported that beach nourishment, from the west Little Creek Jetty to Willoughby Spit was complete and that additional breakwaters would be installed in the vicinity of the Bay Oaks neighborhood beach. He also reported that the city annual dune assessment was in progress.

Mr. Rosenberg mentioned that sand fences installed perpendicular to the dune line was not supported by the city; rather parallel fencing was in that it supported dune growth.

Finally, Mr. Rosenberg briefed the BOD on an invasive species eradication program currently in progress against the plant “Beach Vitex”. This plant competes with and destroys native species of plants that support dune stability such as Sea Oats.
Eric Casey provided insights to the State and City response plans in the event of significant Hurricanes. Of particular note was the new policy of mandatory evacuation commencing 96 hours prior to the advent of destructive weather. Eric provided the following web site links to assist HOA members in developing personal evacuation plans which will be posted on the Community web site.
Margaret Aunchman submitted a request to decorate the entry area to the community for the holiday season. By consensus, the BOD tabled review of the request until the next regular Business Meeting in October.
Pres. Aunchman thanked Mr. Joe Wilson on behalf of the community for his efforts in coordinating the Annual Picnic.

Pres. Aunchman reminded BOD of outstanding issues requiring BOD action: 1) formulation of HOA reserves amount; 2) ARB positions; 3) Resolution of west boundary wall ownership; 4) staus of posting approved minutes on community web site.

By consensus, the next BOD meeting will be held at the Property Shoppes offices on 19 October 2009

8:35 PM a motion was proposed to adjourn by Treas. Casey, seconded by Closson and approved 5-0.

